Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

January 25, 2010 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Marita Tasse

William B. Mitchell

Absent:

Daniel Matte

Tasks:

The minutes from January 4, 2009 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Marita Tasse. John Lafleche seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The board members signed the necessary paperwork for uncollectible motor vehicle taxes from fiscal years 2004 and 2005. Signatures were also needed on a motor vehicle excise tax abatement.

Summary & Discussion:

The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm.

The principal assessor met with the certification advisor from the Department of Revenue on 01/19/2010. The items of interest during that meeting were discussed with the Board of Assessors. The main topics of discussion were to revaluate the neighborhood boundaries within the town of Sturbridge, analyze waterfront factors and address influences on the land schedules. All of these items will be analyzed and reconciled with the sales in the town of Sturbridge.

The principal assessor sent out a request for bids to five valuation companies for the process of valuing the Commercial, Industrial and Personal Property within the town of Sturbridge for the fiscal year 2011. The process and requirements for this effort were discussed and will be clarified for the next meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting:

February 1st, 2010 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on January 4th, 2010 at 5:30pm was made by Marita Tasse. John Lafleche seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

